
Ohio Attorney General's OfficeOhio Attorney General's Office
Bureau of Criminal InvestigationBureau of Criminal Investigation
Investigative Report

2022-2888
Officer Involved Critical Incident - 1010 Wapakoneta Ave., Sidney,
OH 45365 (L)

Investigative Activity:Investigative Activity: Records Received, Review of Records

Involves:Involves: Todd I Jordan (S), Annette Irene Wooddell (V)

Date of Activity:Date of Activity: 12/22/2022

Author:Author: SA Lauren Frazier, #129
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On December 21, 2022, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) was requested to
investigate the facts and circumstances surrounding an Officer-Involved Critical Incident (OICI)
that occurred at Sidney Foodtown, located at 1010 Wapakoneta Avenue, Sidney, Ohio (Shelby
County). The OICI occurred when Sidney police officers encountered Todd Jordan (Todd), who
was armed with a gun inside Sidney Foodtown.

On December 22, 2022, BCI Special Agent Lauren Frazier spoke with Shelby County Sheriff's
Department Records Clerk Kari Stewart regarding police incident reports the Shelby County
Sheriff's Department may have involving Todd Jordan and Annette Wooddell. Stewart emailed
a file with two incident reports to SA Frazier. SA Frazier reviewed the reports (see attachment
#01) and noted the following:

02/21/19 - Shelby County Sheriff's Department investigated a domestic violence
related incident where Todd stated Annette struck him in the head. No charges desired
and parties were separated.
11/12/22 - Shelby County Sheriff's Department investigated a complaint by Todd
Jordan stating that his ex-girlfriend, Annette Wooddell, "drugged him and tried to kill
him about 4 year ago somewhere in Lockington." Todd stated that Annette "put a
rock of meth in his mouth and made him swallow it." He told police that a friend,
Sherri Redinbo, sent him a voice recording of Annette admitting to drugging him in
attempt to kill him. According to the report, there was an additional incident reported
by Todd stating that Annette dropped three oxytocin's into a beer he was drinking
approximately 5-6 years ago. No audio recording was ever provided to police. The case
was closed due to lack of evidence.
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Attachment # 01: Shelby County Sheriff's Department Police Reports
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